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It’s Guidance Week!
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Kim Grider, Counselor											September 2018


kim.grider@jefferson.kyschools.us


	





SChool Reminders





Please return all immunizations, physicals and screenings records to our school nurse.  The state requires we are in compliance


If you’ve not returned this year’s enrollment sheet, please do so.  What if we have an emergency and can’t reach you


You want to know what’s happening in library?  How about how your student is behaving?  Sign up for Classroom Dojo!  It’s all the rage at CTM!!  


Be the parent in the know, it’s time to join Class Dojo!
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The Skin You’re In!!





Diversity activities teach young children to respect and celebrate the differences in all people. Learning about different cultural aspects offers new experiences for children. 


It also helps them realize that we’re all humans, despite differences in how we look or dress, or what we eat or celebrate. Games and activities offer a fun way for young children to learn about differences and similarities among people and to introduce the concept of diversity. All types of differences such as race, religion, language, traditions, and gender can be introduced this way.


When do children notice differences between people? At about age 2 years, children begin to notice gender and racial differences. At 2 ½ or so, children learn gender labels (boy/girl) and the name of colors – which they begin to apply to skin color. Around 3 years of age, children notice physical disabilities. At about 4-5 years, they start to display gender appropriate behavior and become fearful of differences. (Penn State Extension Program)


Pre Primary & Primary students will participate in hands on activities that will demonstrate that compares and contrasts what’s on the inside and outside of a person.  Keep an eye out on Class Dojo for photos.


Sincerely,


Kim Grider, your friendly School Counselor
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How does JCPS define equity:


Equity: Fairness and appropriateness of treatment based on student needs rather than group identity.


How does JCPS define diversity:


Diversity: Diversity includes all the ways in which people differ, and it encompasses all the different characteristics that make one individual or group different from another. It is all-inclusive and recognizes everyone and every group as part of the diversity that should be valued. A broad definition includes not only race, ethnicity, and gender — the groups that most often come to mind when the term "diversity" is used — but also age, national origin, religion, disability, sexual orientation, socioeconomic status, education, marital status, language, and physical appearance. It also involves different ideas, perspectives, and values.





Good Attendance is Essential!


CTM expects good attendance!


If your child is sick: Always call the school office to report your student out sick. When returning to school always send a note stating the reason for the absence.  These letters are kept in the event of a state attendance audit.  If your student has multiple absences due to illness, we will request a doctor’s note.  There is a 10 day parent note limit for excused absences.


If your child has had any of the following symptoms in a 24 hour period do not send your student:  temperature, diarrhea, vomiting, thick draining mucus or excessive live lice.


Strive For No Unexcused Absences


Our goal is student success!


If a student has multiple absences or tardies that are excused or unexcused, CTM wants to work on solutions. We will: call and talk with you, send a letter home, set up a conference with the counselor/FRC, stop by your home to discuss solutions.  


Please know that CTM wants to work with our families to resolve issues without state social workers.  


However, we are mandated by law to report truancy.
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MAP Testing, what’s it all about?


Students have participated in two rounds of assessments to gauge their growth.





MAP Growth is a computer adaptive test created by NWEA that kids take two to three times per school year. The results provide teachers with information to help them deliver appropriate content for each student and determine each student’s academic growth over time. MAP is a computer adaptive test created by NWEA that kids take two to three times per school year.  The results provide teachers with information to help them deliver appropriate content for each student and determine each student’s academic growth over time.


CTM has implemented MAP testing this year as part of the district’s initiative to better meet students at their academic level. Adaptive tests make it possible for teachers to pinpoint what each child needs in order to learn best.


For more information, check out:


� HYPERLINK "https://www.nwea.org/parent-toolkit/" �https://www.nwea.org/parent-toolkit/�
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MAP Growth is a computer adaptive test created by NWEA that kids take two to three times per school year. The results provide teachers with information to help them deliver appropriate content for each student and determine each student’s academic growth over time. MAP Growth is a computer adaptive test created by NWEA that kids take two to three times per school year. The results provide teachers with information to help them deliver appropriate content for each student and determine each student’s academic growth over time. MAP Growth is a computer adaptive test created by NWEA that kids take two to three times per school year. The results provide teachers with information to help them deliver appropriate content for each student and determine each student’s academic growth over time.
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Have you checked out the


KPREP Hall of Fame Wall?


If you haven’t, you should!  I can’t wait to add more bright faces to our 


hall of fame wall next Fall.


I’d love to wall paper the whole school in proficient and distringuished students!


Help prepare your child for the test by:


Encouraging your child(ren) to do their best


Eat good 


Rest good


Test good





There is nothing we can’t do!

















The CTM Counseling office is located directly across from the Main office.


You can reach the Ms. Grider by:


Calling: 485-8232


Emailing: � HYPERLINK "mailto:kim.grider@jefferson.kyschools.us" �kim.grider@jefferson.kyschools.us�














Page 1 of 2

